
Washington Outboard Club 
P.O. Box 1226 

West Sacramento, CA  95961 
Membership Meeting 

November 18, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order by Commodore Guy Brown at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Secretary Tom Lee read the October 14, 2021 minutes and they were 
approved as read. 

 
Purser Tom Harina presented the November 2021 Purser Report. 

 
Income from all sources: $628.24:  Membership Renewals $250, Clothing 

Sales $350, Interest $28.44. 

 
Expenses $1,565.35: Steve Rath Cash Advance $1,000, Home Depot 

$307.52, Jon Daniel Sr. $75.00, City of West Sacramento $175.00, 
Champion Design Print Shop $7.83. 

 
Funds available end of October 2021: $167,446.24 

Funds available end of October 2020: $157,950.97 
 

Secretary Tom Lee reported as of November 2021 there were 599 members 
current members, 135 are West Sacramento/Clarksburg residents. There 

were 142 on the Wait List and 19 are West Sacramento/Clarksburg 
residents. 

 
Old Business 

 

Commodore Guy Brown announced the October 16, 2021 Striper Derby 
winner and Angler of the Year Winner, Phil Fisher.   

 
The Shriners Toy Drive has begun in November 2021. Please bring in new 

toys (preferably wrapped with note regarding sex and age-range) or cash 
donations the December 16 Membership meetings.  Contact Rick Alcartado 

for more information. 
 

New Business 
 

Commodore Guy Brown announced that the 2022/23 Nominating Committee 
consists of Past-Commodore Gary Voet, Secretary Tom Lee, and Aaron Davis 

(incoming Board member) provided their slate of candidates. We have 
received volunteers for all of the 2022 vacancies.  



 
Commodore - Vice Commodore Thurman Watson.  

 
Vice Commodore. Mike Zimmerman. 

 
Purser. Tom Harina extending for a year. 

 
Secretary. Tom Lee extending for a year. 

 
Board Members: 

 
Allan Grossman VFW Hall. 

 
Aaron Davis Food.  

 

Tom Padilla Volunteers. 
 

Final voting will occur at the next December 16, Membership Meeting. 
 

Vice Commodore Thurman Watson announced that a WOC member got fined 
by the Department of Fish and Wildlife for using a “catch-net” for bluegills.  

“Catch-nets” are not allowed to be used in freshwater bodies. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.  
 

Tom Lee, Secretary 
 


